
Results From The Annual Meeting 
The GCSANC Annual Meeting was held April 20, at 

Shoreline Golf Links. Extra thanks go out to the staff at 
Shoreline for hosting us without a full time Superintendent. 
The meeting benefited by the large number of past presi-
dents in attendance. They were instrumental in having the 
annual election run smoothly. 

Dave Davies, CGCS, was re-elected President, Gary 
Carls, CGCS, remains Vice President and Mike 
Nunemacher becomes Secretary-Treasurer. In the Directors 
race, the two positions open saw Bob Costa, CGCS, and 
Gary Sayre, CGCS, elected to the Board. Steve Franzen of 
Best/JR Simplot was elected Affiliate Representative. 

A bylaws change, which moved future GCSANC Annual 
Meetings to January, was unanimously approved. This 
change should improve attendance, help financial opera-
tions, and get more current information into the member-
ship directory. 

David Sexton, CGCS, read his review of the financial 
operations of the Association. His committee found things 
in good order but cautioned that the operations of the 
Association are becoming more complex every year. 

Christopher Hogan of Fresno State and Bobby Budelli of 
Cal Poly, SLO, received scholarship awards. Both are 

Northern California natives and worked on bay area courses 
this past summer. 

Dr. Ali Harivandi was presented with a check for $3,000 for 
his research and educational activities. Although the check 
was somehow missing at first, Dr. Harivandi was thanked for 
his dedication to the GCSANC. 

This year's awards were as follows: Distinguished Service 
Award went to Sohan Singh, CGCS. Superintendent of the 
Year went to Dave Davies, CGCS. John Fleming (and staff) 
won the award for Turfgrass Excellence and Steve Franzen 
won Affiliate of the Year. 

Office Notes (cont'd) 
importantly what am I to do with it. Ken Williams, CGCS, 
editor "Thru the Green" has undertaken to delve into the 
Internet mysteries. Maybe I can expand on that for economic 
consideration. 

Every time something is mailed to the membership, you 
pay the post office at least twenty cents, mostly it is thirty-
three cents or more. The telephone fax message is cheaper 
(bulk long distance provider charges six cents per minute 
with six-second incremental billing.) Cheaper yet is "no 
charge" Internet transfers. I pay my monthly provider a fixed 
amount. Each message that is sent to a GCSANC member by 
email is FREE to your Association. Each email or attachment 
coming to the office is FREE to your Association. 

Once the email database is established for the chapter we 
can begin forwarding meeting notices, job notices, communi-
cations to membership by other than the "post office." The 
change of information form distributed last month has a place 
for email address. If you haven't yet supplied your email 
address, consider doing so. Hopefully we will be able to offer 
fax, email and "post office" mail options in the not too distant 
future. 

Tournament Tips 
Attention Superintendents! 

Monday, June 7,1999, 
San Jose CC 

Annual Superintendent/Pro Golf Tournament 

The field for this event will be limited to the first sixty (60) 
teams. 

All others will be placed on a waiting list, first come - first 
serve basis (First come meaning a completed entry form). 

Mail in your entry forms A.S.A.P Remember - a completed 
entry form consists of the entry fee, and your verified NCGA 
index for May. 1999 for both players! 

There is a rumor that drinks may be purchased for all who 
send in the correct entry form by the deadline. (The over and 
under on the number of drinks stands at twelve. 

The Tournament Committee 
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Contractor's License No. 577031 
• Irrigation 

Bruce B. Kenseth 
Operation Manager 
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